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Attendance: 
 

Kathy Hamilton, Board of Education 
David Freedman, Board of Education 
Keith Alexander, Board of Education (left at 8:45am) 

Dr. Joe Erardi, Superintendent 
Ron Bienkowski, NPS Director of Business 
 

 
• CALL TO ORDER 

The Board of Education CIP/Facility/Finance committee meeting was called to order at 8:08 am 
 
• PUBLIC PARTICIPATION 

None 
 
• APPROVE MINUTES 

Minutes of June 30, 2014 
 
• COMMUNICATIONS/ANNOUNCEMENTS 

See Attachment A, presentation from Chuck Boos 
 
• OLD BUSINESS 

 
2015-16 to 2019-20 Board of Education CIP 
 
The committee discussed the need for the roof repairs, the pros and cons of updating vs “renovate as 
new” for the High School Auditorium and the Hawley project.  The committee consensus was to 
move the Hawley project to 2019-20 (year 5) so that the board could get a better understanding as to 
what is necessary to do moving forward.  Part of the Hawley project was to replace and/or repair the 
1948 and 1997 roofs; therefore, the roof project cost was removed from the larger Hawley HVAC 
project and incorporated separately into the CIP in year 2017-18 (year 3). 
 
Roof projects for both the High School (replacement of lobby roof, restoration of the balance) and 
Middle Gate School (replacement of the 1964 and 1992 sections of the facility) were inserted into 
2016-17 (year 2) and 2019-20 (year 5) as recommended by Mr. Faiella.  
 
Chuck Boos projected the cost of renovating the High School Auditorium “as new” and addressing the 
various code issues would be $3.5mm with an estimated reimbursement from the state of $534,000.  
The committee decided that this would be the recommendation to the full board. 
 
See Attachment B for recommended CIP. 
 

• NEW BUSINESS 
None. 
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Action items for next meeting: 
 
 

Responsible Party Action Item Due Date 

Joe 
Draft letter to Public Building & Site describing NHS 
Auditorium project 7/15/2014 

Ron Update NHS Auditorium project backup data. 8/28/2014 
Kathy Present CIP to BOF on August 28th. 8/28/2014 

 
PUBLIC PARTICIPATION 
None 
 

• ADJOURNMENT – Meeting was adjourned at 9:00 am. 
 
Submitted: Kathy Hamilton, CIP/Facilities/Finance Committee Chair 
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